Ventura College Academic Senate

Thursday, March 27, 2008
I.  Call to order

Called to Order at 1:34 pm.

Present: Edith Conn (Senator Emerita), Joe Selzler (Secretary), Kathryn Schoenrock (President), Ollie Powers (Criminal Justice, Technology and Music), Deborah Ventura (Vice President), Ann Bittl (Art), Mayo De La Rocha (Social Sciences), Bill Hendricks (Art), Lauri Moore (Treasurer), Angelica Gonzales (Counseling), Terry Morris (PE), Karen de la Pena (Business), Paula Munoz (Counseling)
Guests: President-Elect Peter Sezzi, Ted Prell, Stacy Sloan-Graham, Gigi Fiumerodo, Sara Galloway, Judy Garey, Bob Porter, Albert Chen, Bob Arce 
II. Approval of the minutes
Approved 11-0 with one abstention.

III.  Resignation of the Senate Exec
President Kathryn Schroenrock began by explaining that there has been some controversy regarding decision making by the Senate President-Elect that lead to the decision by the current Senate Exec members (Deborah Ventura, Lauri Moore, and Joe Selzler) to resign at the end of Spring Semester. Specifically, the controversy revolves around the use of the release time the Senate is given and how the decision should be made to divide up the release time. President Schoenrock passed out a handout from the State Academic Senate that describes the role of the Senate President and emphasizes that the Senate President should ask the Senate for its opinion before making decisions. Each Senate Officer then explained why they personally were resigning.

Vice-President Deborah Ventura described the background that lead to her decision explaining that President-Elect Sezzi has attend the last three Senate Exec meetings during which the subject of release time was raised by President-Elect Sezzi. Vice President Ventura reported that at the beginning of the second meeting, President-Elect Sezzi announced that he decided that the release time of the other Senate Officers should be cut, from a combined 1.0 to 0.6 with the remaining 0.4 to be given to the Faculty Professional Development Committee.  Vice-President Ventura explained that the issue to her was not the release time per se but the way in which President –Elect Sezzi decided to change its use.  The President-Elect announced this decision without the usual consulting of the other Senate Officers, or the Senate Council.  Vice- President Ventura explained that Senate decisions should be and have been made this year in a collaborative fashion, and that she felt the President-Elect was not properly consulting other faculty members before making decisions.

Treasurer Lauri Moore then explained the reasons for her resignation, again expressing that the Senate Exec should be viewed and operate as a team. Treasure Moore expressed that she didn’t feel that the President-Elect valued the work or input of the other Senate Exec members, and therefore didn’t feel that she could continue to work as a Senate Officer.

Secretary Joe Selzler then explained the reasons for his resignation.  He stated the he did not believe it was appropriate for the Senate President-Elect to “give orders” to fellow faculty members without consulting the faculty members affected by the decision.  Secretary Selzler explained that he felt that each Senate Officer was elected independently to their office and not merely to carry out the wishes of the Senate President.  Secretary Selzler stated that he felt it was improper for the Senate President alone to be in charge of deciding how release time should be used.  Again, Secretary Selzler emphasized that it appeared that the Senate President-Elect does not intend on making decisions with consultation of the Senate Exec, and under these circumstances he did not wish to continue in office.  
President-Elect Sezzi then explained his views on the situation.  He explained that he feels that it is his duty to do what was best for faculty.  He further stated that he does not answer to the Senate Exec or the Senate Council, but to all faculty. The President-Elect answered several questions from faculty on the issue, but could not stay for the rest of the meeting due to a previous commitment. 

The discussion continued on this topic.  Senators expressed concern regarding the decision making process by the President-Elect, and that the President-Elect was making decisions without consulting the Senate Exec or the Senate Council.  A Senator noted that release time has been divided up different ways in the past, but the allocation of release time was always a decision of the Senate Exec and/or the Senate Council.  Senators expressed disappointment the Senate Exec members had decided to resign although they understood their decisions. Senators also expressed that this was a very unfortunate situation.  Senators proposed that at the next meeting, a vote be taken supporting the idea that release time should be allocated after discussions by the Senate Exec, and not by the Senate President alone.  It was also proposed to add language to this effect in the Senate Bylaws which are currently being worked on.  In addition, it was proposed to add language in the Bylaws to the effect that the Senate President should consult the Senate Exec and Senate Council on all decisions. 
IV. Senate Bylaws See above. 
V. President’s Report Tabled to lack of time.  These items will be discussed at the next Academic Senate meeting. 
A. Administrative Council Report
B. District Council on Student Learning/ District Technical Review 

          Workgroup
C. Curriculum

D. DCHR

E. DCAS


F. Board Report

G. other 

VII. Treasurer’s Report
A. Faculty Recognition Night- Save the Date April 18

Faculty members were reminded to return nomination forms for the Academic Senate Awards. The awards will be presented at the dinner on April 18 along with honors for retirees. 
VI. Committee Reports
A. Academic Alliance No report. 
B. Professional Development The Senate thanked the members of the Faculty Professional Development Committee for their work in coming up with a process for faculty to request funds from the committee. The committee has taken suggestions from faculty on what they would like to see done in the future. The committee has approximately $10000 to spend by June 2009. 
The committee presented a proposed form that would be used to request funds.  Senate members expressed support for the process that the Professional Development committee has come up with and commented that the form wasn’t too overwhelming.  Senators suggested that the form should be altered to require a Dean’s signature indicating that the Dean is aware of proposal, but didn’t feel it was a good idea that a Dean would have to approve proposals before they would go to the committee.  It was also suggested to include some mission statement on the application form so that faculty would be aware of what kinds of projects are appropriate for funding by the committee.
The committee was also encouraged by the Senate to look at developing a process for faculty to voluntary pool the $100 in travel money that each faculty member receives and to consider using some of their funds to plan activities on campus. Several Senators indicated that they would be willing to help the committee with these projects.  It was also noted that the committee needs to have a constant source of funds to be effective in the future.  Senators suggested the Ventura College Foundation and the Co-Curricular Fund might be sources of funding for future activities. 
VIII. Adjournment

        Adjourned at 3:40 pm 
